The Scoop for March 2021 from...



Featured Advertisers

Head to Birchwood and have fun at Mary's Blue Gill Bar. Snowmobilers and ATV riders are welcome. Lots of free parking in the back. Relax with friends in a fun atmosphere! Full menu from 11AM till 8PM and appetizers till close. Right on Birchwood's main drag. Mary would love to host your banquet too! Go there once and you'll be back again...and again!

Nextgen Powersports in Webb Lake is the place to go for Polaris, Can Am and Skidoo outdoor machines. See the new Lynx snowmobile from Finland here. This red beauty has an 850 ETEC pusher and is on display now. Also while there ask about the new Polaris UTV GPS navigation system with it's in dash display. Just like the monitor in your car or truck! Nextgen will soon be announcing their demo days.

Another hot spot in Birchwood to take your family is **Bear Tracks**. A quaint family friendly bar and grill with awesome burgers and cold beer. Brick oven pizza, homemade soup and broasted chicken. Open 7 days a week 11AM till 2 AM. All trails lead to Bear Tracks.

When planning to be on Long Lake in Sarona, be sure to find what you need at the **Long Lake Bait Tackle** and C store. If they don't have it, you don't need it. In addition to bait and line, they have licenses, LP gas, 91 octane gas, boat rentals and everything else but the kitchen sink. Open at 7 Am daily. On the trails.

Find a fun place to vacation at the Nelson Lake Landing Resort and Motel on Hayward's popular Nelson Lake. Cabins and full kitchen units plus gas, food and a liquor bar. Located at the north end of the lake on trails 8 & 4. Open year around with daily happy hour.

As u travel between Hayward and Minong on Hwy 77 you'll want to stop at the **Outback Bar and Pizza**. All u can eat fish & wings on Fridays starting at 4PM. NW Wisconsin has many restaurants/bars with great pizza. And the Outback is one of the best. Great service too!

In Memoriam

It is with a heavy heart that we inform you we have lost not only a landowner, but a great liaison from our club. On Friday, the 19th of February Gary Campbell passed away leaving a huge hole in the hearts of his family and the community as a whole. Gary has been a landowner and strong ally of Rolling Hills for many years. Any time we had a trail issue in the Town of Trego, Gary would approve reroutes on the town roads to help keep our trails open. Gary has also been printing our trail maps for the past 25 years. Please keep Gary and his family in your prayers.

Officers:

President: Rick Fetkenheuer

Vice Pres: Jim Heim Secretary: Vacant Treasurer: Gwen Welter

Board of Directors:

Randy King

Garrit Van Pykeren

Jim Dienstl Lee Norton Steve Robbins Jim McDowall

Doug Bruner Jeff Wensel

Shari Fetkenheuer

AWSC Director:

Rick Fetkenheuer

AWSC Rep:

Randy King

WATVA Rep:

Jim McDowall

Trail Boss:

Jim Dienstl, Randy King

Sunshine:

Membership:

Jim McDowall

Fundraising Chair:

Vacant

Marketing Director:

John Zavodnick

Activities:

Diane Voight

Scuttlebutt in Rolling Hills Country

Hold onto your hat! Brunswick Corp, owners of Mercury outboard boat motors is introducing a new 600 HP outboard with a 2 speed transmission with dual props. The Verado will be available in late Spring. This is not a misprint. The price is a cool \$77,000! The lower unit steers and swivels and leaves the rest of the motor in a stationary position.

Currently the Evinrude V8 is the world's fastest outboard claiming to push you at 176 MPH. Likely the Mercury V12 Verado will make the big guys happy so they don't have to scrape their inline 3 or 4 motors on the transoms of their cigar boats. What a humma, humma!

A few weeks ago Jim Dienstl got a call from Terry at the Still asking him to stop by. Terry handed Jim a \$500 check! The check was an accumulation of proceeds from the weekly bingo games benefitting Rolling Hills and are held each Wednesday at the Still. Terry says the participants are having a ball. Games begin at 6PM. They play 10 games with the last one being a blackout. This is not your grandmas bingo....this one is wild and fun!

Washburn county is planning to build a pavilion/shelter on the Casey Loop this summer. Covid 19 delayed the project in 2020. Mark Heil, activities director at Washburn County Forestry Department is the project manager. The year around building will include a single stall unisex restroom. Hopefully the materials needed will be available to prevent further delay for this previously funded important project.

Mark our calendar to be at the Still on March 13th for a meat raffle. The excitement begins at 2PM with 20 games being planned. Terry and Amy will liven up the event as usual. Proceeds will be donated to the Rolling Hills Snowmobile & ATV Club. Their generous support is VERY appreciated. Usually included in the raffle is a nice selection ribs and shrimp. Good luck!

RIDE/EVENT CALENDAR

General Meetings continue to be suspended due to COVID for now

Mon Mar 8 – Board Meeting – at the maintenance shed at 5:30

Sat Mar 13 – Meet Raffle at The Still – 2:00pm (Proceeds donated to Rolling Hills Snowmobile and ATV Club)